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The 24th Session of the Conference of the Parties (COP24) to the UN Framework
Convention on Climate Change (UNFCCC) will take place in Katowice, Poland,
December 2-14, 2018. Judith Garber, Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary in
the Bureau of Oceans and International Environmental and Scientific Affairs
(OES) at the Department of State, will serve as the U.S. head of delegation.
U.S. Ambassador to Poland Georgette Mosbacher will represent the United
States at the World Leaders Summit on December 3. The U.S. delegation will
also include officials from the White House, the Environmental Protection
Agency, the Department of Energy, the Department of Treasury, the Department
of Agriculture, and the U.S. Agency for International Development (USAID).

The Administration’s position on the Paris Agreement remains unchanged. The
United States intends to withdraw from the Paris Agreement as soon as it 1is
eligible to do so. The United States is participating in ongoing
negotiations, including those related to the Paris Agreement, in order to
ensure a level playing field that benefits and protects U.S. interests.

During the Conference, the U.S. delegation will share successful strategies
in growing the economy while providing affordable, abundant, and secure
energy to Americans, promoting jobs, protecting the environment, and reducing
emissions. U.S. energy-related C02 emissions have fallen by 14 percent since
2005, even as the U.S. economy has grown by 19.4 percent. This world-leading
achievement has been possible because of innovation and entrepreneurship that
has led to the development and commercialization of innovative technologies
across the entire U.S. energy portfolio.

For press inquiries, please contact ClimateComms@state.gov.
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